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Join us as we study Paul's Letter to the Romans this 

Fall.  Although Paul did not find the Church at Rome, 

he spent the last few years of his life there under 

house arrest and wrote this longest of his epistles to 

the Roman Jews.  Paul's letter presents the limits of 

the Law of Moses and the need for salvation through 

Jesus Christ. 

 

Bible study will take place in the St. Margaret 

Mary Church Hall from 7:00 until 8:30 pm on 10 

consecutive Monday nights starting September 

19th and will finish before Thanksgiving.  

 

 This study is open to all, regardless of your bible 

study experience.  Newcomers welcome.  The study 

includes a paperback textbook and a questions and 

answer booklet, a professional video presentation 

summarizing each lesson, and small group discussion 

each Monday. 

 

Call Dan Peck at 860-436-5933 to register,  

or if you have any questions about the study. 
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Reverend Jorge Castro  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 109  

fr.castro@aohct.org 
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Deacon Edward J. Giard 

Deacon Michael D. Haines  

�

�

�

�

�

�
�����������	�����
��������

Ginger Bilas  

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 101 

ginger@southwindsor.cc 
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Robert Dolan     

robert.dolan@uconn.edu  
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Anton Miranda  

stjuniperoserra@gmail.com  
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Laura Pastula    

Phone: 860-644-2411 ext 103 

business@southwindsor.cc 
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Audrey Miranda  

bulletin@southwindsor.cc              

 

�

�

 

�
 

We extend a special welcome to new parishioners. We hope you will find our parish community a place 

where your faith-life will grow. We also hope you will share your special gifts with your parish family.  

Your presence, your talents and your prayers are always welcome. Please introduce yourself to  

Fr. Castro, after one of the Masses and also please formally register with the parish through 

 our website at www.saintjuniperoserra.org or by contacting the office. 

The churches are open for private devotions:  

St. Francis of Assisi: Monday thru Friday 9:00am-4:00pm 

St. Margaret Mary: Monday thru Friday 9:00am-3:00pm, Saturday 10:00am-5:30pm 

Pastoral Staff 

Faith Formation Staff  

���	
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Anton Miranda  

Phone:860-644-2549  ext 106 

faithformation@southwindsor.cc 
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Phone:860-644-2549  ext 107 

faithformation@southwindsor.cc 

   

 

Offices located at 80 Hayes Rd, Hours are Monday thru Thursday 9 am to 3 pm 

Friday: 9 am to 12pm  | Parish Office: 860-644-2411 Fax: 860-644-5765 
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Important Information 

����������Parents must attend a pre-baptismal  class and sponsor certificates for the godparents must be 

received before a baptism can be scheduled. Please call the parish office to register.  

����	�����	��For prayer requests or to join the Prayer Line, please call Donna, 860-938-4864, Ida, 860-289-2826 

or Mary, 860-644-0766.�

�	

������At least six months preparation is necessary. Please call Fr. Castro at x109�

����������������	������	� ����������� ��	!���
��Your parish priests, deacons and ministers are eager to help 

anyone who is unable to celebrate with us because of age, illness or handicap. There is no problem visiting private 

homes if we are notified. If you, or a relative living in the South Windsor Catholic Community would like to 

receive the Sacrament of the Sick or would like to receive Communion, please call the parish office so that we may 

be of assistance. 

����	����"�!����������The deadline for the bulletin articles is noon on Friday. Email your submissions to:  

bulletin@southwindsor.cc 

"�#�$��
	���
	�����: 860-648-0216 
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Our office will be closed on Monday, 

September 5th in observance of Labor Day!  

SANCTUARY LIGHTS  

 If you would like to have  the Sanctuary Light 

burn at  St. Francis of Assisi or St. Margaret Mary 

Church  for the intention of a loved one,  please 

call the parish office 860-644-2411. 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL, September 3 

4:00 p.m. Andre Veilleux by Wife, Nancy & Son, Alex 
 

SUNDAY, September 4 

Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. Pauline Bilideau  

9:00 a.m. Aleyda Tabares  

11:00 a.m. Father Daniel Sullivan by Bilas Family  

 

MONDAY, September 5 

8:00 a.m. Thomas, Laura & Ronald Anastasio 

  by Katherine Anastasio-Kamerer  

TUESDAY, September 6 

8:00 a.m. Malani Wijelatha by Harshila  

WEDNESDAY, September 7 

8:00 a.m. Gloria Donlin by Morning Mass Friends  

THURSDAY, September 8 

8:00 a.m. Steven E. Fisher by Annamae Davis  
 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL, September 10 

4:00 p.m. Andre Veilleux by Wife, Nancy & Son, Alex 
 

SUNDAY, September 11 

Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

7:30 a.m. Erica Young  

9:00 a.m. Andrew Fulop by Parents  

11:00 a.m. Fortunata Delgado by Granddaughter   

  

Please remember in your prayers 

the following parishioners who 

are ill Thomas Russo, Giacomo 

Ghasa, Scott Mosher, Anne 

Mosher, Rosemary Saad, Lydia Mele, Barbara Mansini, 

Tammy Cross, Mary Caswell, Linda Pratson, Beth 

Jamieson, Helen Palmer, Teresa Foran, Marie Donnelli, 

George Rousseau, Charles Flick, Joyce Abrahams, Kay 

Vuono, Pat Hendrickson, Carmen Rosa Chilicki, Karen 

Cerrato, Bertha Brasfield, Mark Weyrauch, Robert Billig, 

Adam Johnson, Taina Marquez-Johnson, Luca and Nicolas 

Marquez-Johnson, Simone Tedford, Frances P. Medina, 

Paula Musgrave, John Ferrante, Michael Chappell, 

Rebecca-Lynn Scullion, Dylan McBreen, Susan Degennaro, 

Lisa Feinstein, Sylvia Gonsalves, Louise Hynes, Ginette 

Collin, Laurie Gilligan, Joan Paterna, Linda Nott, Donna 

Antaya, Charles Manzella, Bill Westine. Please call the 

parish office to add a loved one to our parish prayer list.  

��������	
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A Prayer for Workers 

God our Creator, 

Your Word worked wonders to create 

the heavens and the earth and all they contain. 

Jesus Christ our Savior and Brother, 

You labored alongside 

 your foster father Joseph, 

living the life of an ordinary worker. 

Holy Spirit, we are baptized into your life. 

You live and move and have your being in us 

as we go about our daily tasks. 

On this Employee Appreciation Day, 

may all who work recognize their 

 intrinsic value. Show them that their worth depends 

not on any task, responsibility, or skill. Remind them 

that their dignity lies in You, oh Lord.  

In all of our labors, 

may we remember that we imitate You. 

Amen. 

Catholic Teaching on Labor 

Question:  

As we celebrate Labor Day, can you tell me about 

Catholic teaching regarding labor?  

Answer:  

One of the most important principles of Catholic social 

teaching is the dignity of work and the rights of work-

ers. Four encyclicals address this foundational social 

teaching: Rerum Novarum (1891) by Leo XIII, Quadragesimo 

Anno (1931) by Pius XI, Laborem Exercens (1981), and Cen-

tesimus Annus (1991) by John Paul II. They address both 

the theology and dignity of work. In Genesis, God takes 

the initiative in creating the world, calling forth human 

beings to be faithful stewards of creation. We are thus 

formed to share in God’s continuing creative activity by 

partnering with God in finishing the world and helping 

bring it to completion and fulfillment. From this per-

spective, work can be spiritually understood in terms of 

sharing in God’s ongoing activity to build, create, and 

transform the world. Human beings are co-creators 

with God. This vocation demands self-discipline.  

Besides an exercise in self-discipline, work is also the 

means by which we develop and fulfill ourselves. In 

work, we shape the world and our environment. 

Through work, we also shape ourselves. Pope John Paul 

II summarized this point in Laborem Exercens #6, “the 

value of work is not primarily the kind of work being 

done, but the fact that the one who is doing it is a per-

son.”  

Labor Day offers an excellent opportunity to reflect on 

how we view work in light of our Catholic social teach-

ing. ©LPi 



STEWARDSHIP  

Total Offertory including Online Giving:  

8/21/2022 Weekly Collection $19,186.50 

8/28/2022 Weekly Collection$8,905.00  

These numbers will fluctuate due to monthly and  

quarterly donations. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

Come and join us at our 

n e w l y  f o r m e d                         

bi-monthly Men's Prayer 

Group to let  God      encour-

age a deeper personal under-

standing of his message to us.  

The meetings will be on Thursday evening at 7pm 

at St. Margaret Mary Church Chapel. Our next  

meeting will be on Thursday, September 8th.  

Topic: 9/11 Sunday Readings. Please bring your    

Bible or readings for Sunday 9/11/2022. 

For more information contact Jozef Chilicki at 

jchilicki@cox.net 

�
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The Women’s Club will hold it’s 

annual 1
st

 membership  meeting 

on Wed. Sept. 7th starting at 

6:30 at St. Francis of Assisi Hall. 

Mark your calendar and join us if 

you would like to be a part of the Women’s Club and 

see how you can help the Parish Community and come 

make some new friends .  

���������	
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Dear Parishioners,  

 We have been working on different projects 

in both churches, SMM and SFA. Some of them 

have already been successfully completed, all 

thanks to your generosity and help. Once again, last 

week we had two major storms. Due to the amount 

of rain, SMM's basement was flooded three times. 

We contacted the insurance, but since the drainage 

pipes are made of clay and have deteriorated, and 

are original since the church was built, we must 

cover the costs of this work. 

 Many of these projects that we must carry 

out are due to lack of maintenance for the last 4 

years, according to the words of the insurance com-

pany and the contractors. We want and must keep 

our churches and their surroundings in good condi-

tion. As a Catholic community we must feel blessed 

and grateful to have two campuses since other com-

munities do not have the opportunity of this great 

blessing. Let's remember that both church halls are 

also used for different events, not only parish 

events, but also for the community in general. If we 

continue to work and support the parish we will be 

able to continue growing and living our faith in a 

worthy place.  

May God continue to bless all of you  

and your  families, 

  Fr. Jorge Castro 

��

Thank you to the parish-

ioners of St. Junipero 

Serra Parish for your 

generous donations to 

the August food collection! With your help we were 

able to assist Head Start Families in Vernon, DCF 

Families in Manchester, local families we support and 

Sacred Heart Church in Hartford. 
 

Bags for the September food collection will be     

distributed the weekend of 9/17 and 9/18.   

The September food collection will take place the 

weekend of 9/24 and 9/25.   
 

REMINDER: THE SPECIAL COLLEC-

TION FOR  OUR ST. VINCENT DE 

PAUL SOCIETY WILL BE THE SEC-

OND COLLECTION ON THE 

WEEKEND OF OCTOBER 8 AND 

OCTOBER 9.  

Please help us continue to help  others! 
 

 

Please post your donation at www.societyhelpline.org  

Need help or know someone else who needs help? Post 

a request for assistance on our web-

site  www.societyhelpline.org or call 860 648-0216. 

St. Junipero Serra Parish Men’s Club Golf 

Tournament  

Saturday, September 17
th

, 2022 

8:00 AM Shotgun Start  

East Hartford Golf Club 

Format: Handicapped Team 

Scramble 

Cost is $100 Per Person and 

includes 18 Holes of Golf 

with Cart, Breakfast Sand-

wich, and Buffet Dinner with Beer Keg 

Proceeds will fund Fr. Sherer Scholarship, Youth 

Group, and various other ministries of the Parish 

Raffle to Follow 

For more information Email Shawn Perry at 

shawn.perry88@gmail.com  

The annual signup to assist in 

providing  a monthly meal for 

the men living at the ImmaCare 

shelter will be held the week-

end of September 10 and 11. 

Volunteer help is needed to pro-

vide food items for the monthly 

meal and there opportunities  to 

serve  at the shelter.  All assistance is greatly appreci-

ated for this parish ministry to continue feeding  the 

hungry.  



INCREASE YOUR 

FAITH Come to our  

Cenacle which meets 

every other Tuesday night. Our next meeting will 

be on Tuesday,  September 6th at 7:00pm at SMM 

Chapel. For more information call  

Mike Cianciolo 860-604-1745. 
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RACHEL'S VINEYARD RETREAT WEEKENDS  

FOR HEALING AFTER ABORTION 

If you are suffering from an abortion, ex-

perience the healing love of Jesus Christ 

on a Rachel's Vineyard Retreat weekend 

October 21 - 23, 2022 in Farmington, 

CT. The weekend healing process includes discussions, 

Living Scriptures with meditations, the Sacrament of Rec-

onciliation, a Memorial Service and Mass of Entrustment. 

Participation is totally confidential and offers a beautiful 

opportunity to experience God's love, forgiveness and com-

passion. Both women and men have participated in past 

retreats and have ranged in age from teens to mid-eighties. 

The fee for the weekend is $175.00 for meals, private room 

and all retreat materials. Scholarships are available for fi-

nancial assistance. For more information contact Marie at 

203-631-9030, email her at mlaffin@prolifeministry.org, or 

visit our website at www.rachelsvineyard.org.  

Our church choir will be starting up 

again for the new church year and in 

preparation for the holiday season. The 

choir sings every other week and re-

hearses on Thursdays from 7PM-8:30PM 

at SMM. Our first rehearsal is on Thurs-

day September 8th at SMM. All are wel-

come to come join! Please feel free to contact Bobby 

Dolan with any questions (robert.dolan@uconn.edu). 
 

 

We have begun using a different version of the sung 

parts of the Mass (Glory To God, Holy, Amen, Lamb of 

God). We are introducing "The Mass of Spirit and 

Grace"  which can be found in the hymnals, number 

924 thru 932. We hope this reference will encourage 

all to join us in prayerful singing. 

   

 

 

 

Rachel Anne Plourde | Benjamin Paul Kwiatkowski 
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Archdiocesan Director of the  

Catholic Biblical School  

Enrollment in the Catholic Biblical School is open! 

Please call (860) 242-5573 for more information or 

visit our website Catholic.Biblical.School@aohct.org  

to apply. 

GOSPEL MEDITATION - ENCOURAGE DEEPER 

UNDERSTANDING OF SCRIPTURE 

September 4, 2022 | 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

What virtue is the cornerstone of disci-

pleship? Love. Jesus preached about it, 

lived it, and summarized his greatest 

commandment featuring it. Love is in 

our DNA. To follow Jesus, then, is to 

follow the path of love. While this may 

appear to be an attractive and easy op-

tion, it most assuredly is not. Authentic 

love always comes with sacrifice. It is the complete giving 

of oneself to another. The sacrificial character of love al-

ways requires that we leave something aside and pursue 

something else. This is at the heart of self-denial. Love asks 

us to make choices that are often difficult. 
 

There is a reason Jesus asks that the love of God come first. 

“Charity is the right attitude of mind which prefers noth-

ing to the knowledge of God. If a man possesses any strong 

attachment to the things of this earth, he cannot possess 

true charity (St. Maximus the Confessor).” “If anyone 

comes to me without hating his father and mother, wife 

and children, brothers and sisters, and even his own life, he 

cannot be my disciple.” A devoted disciple must be single-

minded in the quest for God. We cannot allow anyone or 

anything to have more power over the soul than God. 

When any earthly attachments become more important 

than Love, we can get ourselves into trouble. 
 

The Gospel calls us to walk boldly into the darkness, con-

fusion, and emptiness of the world clothed in the mantle of 

love. We are asked to walk with others on their journey, 

offering a supportive, healing, challenging, and faithful 

presence. Ours is not to judge. To walk this sacrificial jour-

ney means that we must put ourselves aside and focus on 

the needs of others. “A sacrifice to be real must cost, must 

hurt and must empty ourselves (St. Teresa of Calcutta).” 

Love helps us walk straight and focus to see things more 

clearly and help others to do so as well. Many folks strug-

gle to find joy and meaning in life. People may simply need 

someone with the freedom to sit with them in their pain, so 

they don’t feel so alone. Through acts of kindness, gestures 

of acceptance, and words of compassion, burdens can be 

lightened. Believe in God’s love and seek it above all other 

things! ©LPi 

This year's 40 Days for Life will 

run from September 28th-      

November 6th. 
 

The St. Junipero Serra Parish 

Ministry of Life will participate in 

the Hartford Archdiocese spon-

sored 40 Days for Life Campaign 

on Saturday, October 1st on 

the sidewalk outside of Planned 

Parenthood, 1030 New Britain 

Ave., West Hartford. Sign -up 

sheets will be in the church vestibules starting Sep-

tember 3rd. Once you have signed up, you will then 

need to register at https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/. 

If you have any questions, email sjs40daysfor-

life@comcast.net  
 

By participating, you are helping to end the injus-

tice of abortion. Join us as we pray to save the lives 

of the preborn. 
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(860) 644-0067
MARGARET M. SHEA

 John F. Tierney
 Funeral Home Inc.

Dalton J. Zahner

219 West Center St., Manchester, CT 06040

(860) 643-1222
www.tierneyfuneralhome.com

Thomas J. Tierney
Thomas F. Tierney

Family Owned & Operated

Serving the Community for Over Sixty Years.

1275 John Fitch Boulevard, South Windsor, CT 06074
860-528-8421 

860-528-3156 FAX

Visit us on the 
web @ www.kasheta.com
“Power Equipment for All Seasons”

Sales, Parts & Service •  New & Used Equipment Available

Kasheta Power Equipment

DESIGN SVC • WEEKLY MAINTENANCE
MULCHING • NEW PLANT INSTALLATION

HYDRO-SEEDING • GRADING
SHRUB PRUNING & BRUSH REMOVAL

Call for a Free Estimate      860-282-9496  
www.JaysLandscaping.com

(860) 432-8900
938 SULLIVAN AVE, SOUTH WINDSOR

broadbrookgardens.com

10% OFF
with

mention
of this ad

CENTRAL
SEALING, INC.

ASPHALT PAVING
860-289-7900

www.centralsealingct.com
Residential & Commercial • Driveways

Parking Lots • Cut-Out Patching • Curbing
Free Estimates • Fully Insured    Lic.#0549065

Foran Brothers
Contractors, Inc.

FORAN BROTHERS ELECTRIC

REMODELING • CONSTRUCTION • ELECTRICAL
Building Services For Four Generations

860-528-8736
“MAN IS A BUILDER BY NATURE”

CT. REG.
#544006

Elect. Lic.
#121908

Mr. Sparkle
C a r  W a s h

A GREAT PLACE
TO WASH YOUR CAR!

800 Sullivan Avenue
South Windsor

COLONY PLUMBING
Quality Plumbing & Heating Services
Residential • Commercial
Veteran Owned and Locally Operated Since 1984

• Plumbing Replacements • Repairs • Gas Piping • Remodeling •
• Heating Services• Boilers • Water Softening • Water Conditioning •

• Well Tanks • Well Pumps • New Plumbing & Heating Systems •
	 Call or Visit Us Today
	 860-785-8368 | colonyplumbingct.com
	 Happiness is knowing your plumber.

The Catholic Cemeteries Association
of the Archdiocese of Hartford, Inc.

Call our main number to find the cemetery nearest you
All Saints Cemetery

700 Middletown Avenue, North Haven, CT 06473
203-239-2557

Or visit our website at WWW.CCACEM.ORG

Advanced Planning of your Cemetery needs is a loving gift that relieves 
your family of a difficult decision in the midst of their grief. Whether a 
Traditional Grave, Mausoleum, or Cremation, let our caring team of 

Family Service Advisors help you choose your cemetery needs.

For your convenience we now sell Granite Flush Markers and Monuments at all our locations!  
Ask us about the Catholic Funeral Plan, a faith based approach to Funeral Planning

that ensures traditions of a Catholic Funeral are carried out to your wishes.

Kids ages 4 - 15 years

Ninja Training Classes 
Parties

Half-day Camp Programs
Competitive Ninja Team

Field Trips
Team Building Events

405 Sullivan Ave.
South Windsor
 860-436-3500

ninjasouthwindsor.com
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“BROTHERS BEATS THE OTHERS”

Full  Service • Low  Prices
860-289-9468
860-289-6292

COMPANY, INC.

860.432.7432 TEL / 860.432.9049 FAX
PROHealthCT.com / prohealthct@gmail.com

Dr. Jason Sousa
Empowering families to achieve

true health naturally.
915 Sullivan Ave. Ste 1 • South Windsor, CT 06074

IMPERIAL OIL & 
PLUMBING COMPANY

Plumbing • Propane

Heating • Fuel Oil

Personalized services since 1966

BOILER REPLACEMENTS • PLUMBING REPAIRS • PROPANE INSTALLATIONS
 Ed Havens 	 SOUTH WINDSOR • 860-291-0115	 Ed Havens Jr.
	 www.imperialoilco.com 	 s-1302707  P-1203598  HOD 146

Samsel & Carmon Funeral Home
860-644-2940
www.carmonfuneralhome.com
419 Buckland Road • South Windsor

Sick of poor service and generic quality from 
contractors? We return every call, email, and text. 
We keep every appointment. We stay educated 

and on-trend. No job is too big or too small.
We are trustworthy and honest.

Kitchens, baths, tile, flooring,
drywall, paint, windows, doors, decks, 

siding, roofs, and everything else.

OWNED AND OPERATED BY
PARISHIONER JOHN DZIADUL

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED • LIC # HIC.0639110

FULL SERVICE REMODELERS

FOR PICS AND REVIEWS GO TO OUR GOOGLE
LISTING AND CITYWIDEHOMESCT.COM

Call us at 860-836-0297 
ALL CALLS RETURNED

GUARANTEED!

C I T Y W I D E
H O M E S

Support Your Health
Support Your Parish

TEXT: (860) 817-7074

Alkaline Ionizers Water Filter

Support your mental, physical and financial health
50% commission will be donated to the parish

REVEREND E.G. ROSENBERGER 
COUNCIL 5779

Knights of Columbus
Meets 2nd Wed. of 
Month in Church Hall
Meet at St. Francis of Assisi on odd months 
and St. Margaret Mary on even months.

Inquiries: Jozef Chilicki
(860) 282-7972 

www.kofc5779.org

Kevin Paradis
SW Realtor 

& 
Parishioner

860-212-9661481 Buckland Rd
South Windsor

HomesFromParadise.com

Fast, Dependable Service
24 Hour Emergency Service

860-646-3360
www.northeastrooter.com

	 Thomas J Perra,
	 Realtor, GRI
	 Parishioner

Cell: 860-463-1694
Email: tjperra@frontier.com

www.creativect.org | Dan Julian, Broker

860-528-5365	 Hours: Mon-Sat 11am-10pm
655 John Fitch Blvd, South Windsor	 lenas-restaurant.com

Banquet Room for 
up to 100 guests.
Custom menu for 
Special Occasions, 

Events & Bereavements

AIROLDI’S INC.
PAVING

860-289-3876
www.APAVING.com

Contact Mary Hoffman to place an ad today! 
mhoffman@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6340

Knowledgeable Representation in
CRIMINAL DEFENSE & PERSONAL INJURY

860-644-4700
jesulickesq@yahoo.com

225 Oakland Road, Suite 305, South Windsor, CT 06074
www.attorneyjamesesulick.com

LAW OFFICE OF
JAMES E. SULICK, LLC

Helping Hands
Home Care

Providing high quality, yet 
affordable home care services

 to the elderly since 1996.

LIVE IN OR BY THE HOUR
860-645-7667	 Bolton


